
North Carolina Interpreter and Transliterator Licensing Board 

Location: Zoom 
Tuesday, September 26, 2023 - Beginning at 3:30 pm 

 
Board members present: Nicole Alleman, David Litman, Mark Lineberger, Dianne Shearer, Alicia 
Griffin 
 
Board members absent: Beverly Woodel, Lynn Cooper, Pam White 
 
Staff present: Caitlin Schwab-Falzone 
 
Members of the general public present: David Payne, Lee Williamson, David Payne, Pam King, 

Kathleen Speckhardt, Marilyn Edwards, Jeff Greer, Richard Watkins, Tanya Miller, Abby Quick  

Interpreters: Nicole Fox, Shana Bachelor 
 
With 5 Board members present a quorum was established. 
 
Called to order 3:32 pm 
 

CEU Rulemaking 

 
Mark gave some background to the proposed changes in the rules.  The revisions would allow 
for the licensees to take all of their CEUs online. 
 
September 2023-01 (Lineberger/Griffin) I move we move forward with the rulemaking process and 
allow the Board attorney and Board staff to submit .501, .502, .503 to the rules review commission for 
review and go through the rulemaking process.  No discussion.  All in favor.  Motions carries. 

 

2023 Renewal CASLI Exam Results 

 
Mark gave an update on the policy and what it would allow.  He spoke to someone at CASLI and they are 
still behind on grading the performance exam.  This is not an extension this is a grace period.  This 
language has been reviewed by our legal counsel and she approved this language.  CASLI is still catching 
up on grading the tests.   

Nicole discussed that there may be potential to allow for another grace period of the CASLI results if at 
the December meeting there are still several interpreters who have not received their results yet.   

Mark gave some more background on the CASLI raters and grading the performance results.  Dave had 
some questions about the timeline.   

Further discussion of the time limited grace period.  Caitlin commented that this is a Board policy and 
that the Board can make changes as needed. 



September 2023-02 (Alleman/Griffin) I move we adopt the Board policy to allow provisionally licensed 
interpreters who took the CASLI NIC performance or CDI performance on or before June 30, 2023 and 
have not received their results yet, be given a 90-day grace period to continue working while they 
wait on the results of their exam Nicole, second Alicia.  All in favor.  Motion carries. 

 

Move we adjourn, Mark 

Adjourned 4:04 pm 


